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1.  As drafted, the basic wild turkey hunting license issued to resident senior citizens
will be free of charge.  However, there a number of additional fees that are added to wild
turkey hunting licenses:  a wildlife damage surcharge, a wild turkey hunting stamp,
an issuing fee for both the license and the stamp, and a processing fee for the
application.  I have done the following regarding these fees:

a.  I have not exempted turkey licenses issued to resident senior citizens from the $1
wildlife damage surcharge since damage by wild turkeys is included under the wildlife
damage programs.

b.  I have not exempted turkey licenses issued to resident senior citizens from the
turkey hunting stamp requirement.  This stamp costs $5.25.

c.  I have not exempted turkey hunting licenses or stamps issued to resident senior
citizens from issuing fees, 75 cents and 25 cents respectively.

d.  I have not exempted the applications submitted by resident senior citizens from the
processing fee and issuing fee for such applications (a total of $3) since applications
from resident senior citizens will be processed through the cumulative preference
system.

Please let me know if you want any changes in regard to the above.

2.  Note the definition of “resident senior citizen” for purposes of ch. 29.  See s. 29.001
(72).

Mary Gibson−Glass
Senior Legislative Attorney
Phone:  (608) 267−3215


